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COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ATHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 20th November 2006
Question No 4
Question: Councillor Joe Neville
"To ask the Manager to have arranged the closure of the vehicular access at the rear of Morton's pub Firhouse as this currently allow bikers to access this site and is causing severe annoyance to nearby residents and will the Manager note that this closure was requested in a written question dated the 31st of March, 2005?"
Reply:
 
In order to address the issue of motorcycles accessing the Dodder Valley Park, a combined vehicle barrier and anti-cycle gate was installed during 2005 within the Dodder Valley parklands extending between the Dodder River and the boundary with Mount Carmel Convent lands.  This barrier has been successful in reducing the incidence of motorcycles accessing the park.  
If motorcycles are still being observed in the Dodder Valley Park, the co-operation of residents in promptly notifying the Gardai and the Park Ranger Service of their presence will be of valuable assistance in attempting to apprehend perpetrators.  
A mobile telephone number for the Park Ranger Service may be obtained by contacting the Parks Depot at Tymon Park.   

